NESD SHRM Board Meeting – Tuesday, January 27th @ 11:30
@ Minervas
Agenda

Additions to Agenda

Approve minutes of Board meeting (minutes in newsletter)
December meeting minutes were not published in the newsletter due to SHRM Social in December.

‘Welcome to the first SHRM board meeting for 2015’

Introductions & best/worst concert you’ve attended

· Matt Sawyer – SHRM President, General Manager for Minerva’s & the Event Center. Worst concert was Boys II Men

· Sheila Mennenga – SHRM Membership Director, on the State Council for finance. Best concert was the Eagles

· Laurie Gates – From ESCO Manufacturing, has been everything on the Board; currently the Treasurer. Best concert was the Monkeys

· Leigh Kuecker – From Benchmark Foam, SHRM Past President. Best concert was Garth Brooks

· Steve Hauck – SHRM Workforce Readiness Advocate, from Lake Area Technical Institute. Best concert was the Beach Boys

· Tammy Davis – From Wurth Electronics, SHRM Foundation Representative. No best/worst concert; only chauffeurs children to concerts. 

· Molly Heck – From Worthington Industries, SHRM Secretary. Best concert was Hairball.
Past President
  SHAPE Update







                                  Leigh Kuecker
Report is ready and will be submitted tomorrow, 1/28/2015. 
Clarification on $25 donation – This is for chapter members, not board members. Matt to add the clarification to the newsletter.
President Elect 
No report.

Treasurer 





            
Laurie Gates
Financial Statement
Distributed cash balance sheet for December financials for end of year. Revenue has increased; sitting around $25,000. Adjusted the revenues on dues and added revenue from the survey. 

Motion by Sheila to approve the budget; seconded by Tammy. Board approved the budget.

Membership Director










Sheila Mennenga 
     


Distributed current SHRM member list. Twenty members have not renewed their membership for 2015. Noted that several SHRM members are also national members. Sixty-three total members. Matt Sawyer to follow-up with members who haven’t renewed their membership.
Year-end report – Membership at -4%. National members went from 30 to 26. Local retention: 55 renewing memberships, lost one member.

SHRM Foundation Representative 




Tammy Davis
Question posed to group – Should the Chapter partner with Pizza Hut for raising money? People can order pizza Monday through Thursdays and give Pizza Hut a code so profits can go toward the Chapter. Good idea for Company pizza feeds. Unsure of the minimum/maximum to order to gain profit. Steve to get LATI contact information to Tammy when the school orders large quantities of pizza. 
Another idea is partnering with Perkins or Pizza Ranch and volunteer time to clean off tables to gain donations.

Update on the 50/50 Raffle – Winners have not been drawn yet. Raised approximately $20 for each winner. Tammy to ask Wurth employee to draw the winners. 

For the diversity event, purchase Redlin print (or ask for a donation) to raffle.

Matt proposed one large event versus several smaller events to raise money for SHRM.
Diversity Advocate 







No report.

Government Affairs Representative 




Misti Gilbertson
No report.
Workforce Readiness Advocate 









Steve Hauck
Reviewed the Governor’s Workforce Summit in different communities. Watertown Workforce Council meeting at LATI on Thursday, 1/29/2015 in room 433. Room may be moved to 430 if they need a bigger space with all of the attendees. 

Follow-up on the grant. Brookings, Rapid City, and Aberdeen were approved. Watertown received half ($50,000) of the grant due to elimination of duplicate expenses, i.e. marketing.

Looking at sector strategies for workforce boards to take best practices in California and apply them to South Dakota. This will apply to specific regions (groupings of towns/communities) versus individual SD towns. 

More to report at next meeting. 
Certification Representative 





 Audra Hunt
No report.
Website/Marketing






Amber Dahl
No report.
Vice-Presidents of Programming
Audra Hunt & Leigh Kuecker
The February program is scheduled for Thursday, 2/19/2015, at Second Street Station at 11:30am to 1:00pm. The normal Tuesday schedule did not work for the speaker, Jean Bender. Jean will present on Ethics. Leigh found an Ethics DVD, approximately 20 minutes long, and has forwarded the information to Jean. May be looking to use this DVD as an introduction to her presentation; pending approval from Jean. 
Secretary 







Molly Ehalt
No report.
Old Business

New Business
Board Orientation
New board members received orientation packets to review.
Wage Survey- Laurie
The survey will be half of the cost like it has been in the past. The regular survey is $3,500 and the survey with benefits is $5,100. Our chapter would be looking at a $1,750 expense for the regular survey. Recommendation to increase price change for SHRM member versus nonmember.

Question was asked – Which survey do we go with? Matt motioned for full benefit survey, Sheila seconded the motion. Board approved full benefit survey.

Recommendation was made to form a sub-committee to go through survey information with Laurie.

May 2015 is our Chapter’s 20-year anniversary. Recommendation to have cake and get the paper involved for a celebration.

No further topics to discuss; Matt adjourned the meeting.
